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WHAT’S ON? 
3 June Breakfast – 9.00-10.30am, Sutton Memorial Hall, book with Sue 411793 
8 June Coffee & Chat – 10.30am, the Boathouse Café, contact Jenny 411793 
10 June Afternoon Tea – 2.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall, in aid of flower festival 
13 June Craft Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
17 June Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
20 June Mobile Library – 2.30-2.50pm, opp Red House Lane 
24 June Hollesley Fete – From Noon – Village Hall 
24/25 June St Mary’s Flower Festival – ‘All Creatures Great & Small’, 11.00am-5.00pm 
27 June Craft Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
Deben Ferry daily 10.00am-5.00pm 
Boathouse Café open Thursday-Monday, 11.00am-5.00pm 
Poppy’s Café Rock Barracks open Mon-Thurs 9.15am-2.00pm 
Thrift Shop Rock Barracks, open Mon-Fri, 8.00am-4.00pm (closes Noon on Fri) 
Marsh Farm Café RSPB Reserve Hollesley open 10.00am-2.00pm daily 
Suffolk Punch Trust/Café open Friday – Monday 10.30am-4.00pm 
Blue Rabbit Café, Shottisham – Open 10.00am-Noon from 06.05.23 
Pete’s Pizzas, Shottisham – Ring 07850 815486 for days/times 
Mobile Post Office Every Thursday, 1.15-3.15pm, Alderton Village Hall  
Yoga with Ellie Tuesday, 9.00-10.00am, Village Hall, contact Rawdon 411459 
Chair-based Exercise Class Tuesday 11.15am, Village Hall, ring Jane 411373 
Bawdsey/Alderton Emergency Planning – Coordinator Tony Street 07764198759 
Police www.suffolkpolice.uk, email woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk, tel: 101 

 
 Copy for July Bulletin required by 22 June please  

 
THANK YOU 

Thank you to all who sent George and I lovely cards, flowers, chocolates, etc on the 
occasion of our Golden Wedding Anniversary.  Thanks also to Trish, Rachel and the 
staff at The Glebe Care Home, Hollesley for arranging the wonderful celebration.  It 
was a warm sunny day which added to a very enjoyable and memorable afternoon. 

Liz Mark 
 

Afternoon Tea ~ Sutton Memorial Hall ~ Saturday 10 June ~ From 2.00pm 
£5 per head (preferable to prebook on 411793 although can turn up on day) 

 
QI GONG CLASSES 

Qi gong classes no longer take place in Bawdsey Village Hall.  However, there is a 
class at Hollesley Village Hall, 12.30pm on Wednesdays. Contact Chris 07713637841 
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“ALL CREATURES GREAT AND SMALL”  
Saturday 24 June/Sunday 25 June – 11.00am-5.00pm  

Flower Festival Songs of Praise, Sunday 25 June, 6.30pm 
St Mary's is delighted to welcome everyone to the Flower Festival with teas, 
plants, music, games and Treasure Hunt.  The Church Tower and nearby 

gardens will also be open.  Offers of help, and flower arrangements, 
are most welcome.                                                              Marilyn 411011 

 

COFFEE & CHAT 
Coffee and Chat will take place this month on the second Thursday, 8 June at the 
Boat House Cafe at 10.30am, where we sit outside in the courtyard. 
 

BAWDSEY RADAR MUSEUM 
There’s lots on in the museum over the summer, here’s a round-up. Take a look 
at www.bawdseyradar.org.uk for more information.  Children up to 18 go free! 
Sunday 25 June: Join radio amateurs from the Radio Society of Great Britain, as 
they talk to the world! You may even get the chance to say hello to someone in 
Australia, or perhaps just Felixstowe. Conditions can never be guaranteed! This 
is also International Museums on the Air Day.   Bawdsey Radar Station call sign – 
GB2BRS 
July (all open days): Boffin Trail – pretend you are a wartime ‘boffin’ with your 
clipboard and white coat! 
Wednesday 12 July: A fascinating morning of talks and conversation, with time 
to look round the museum afterwards over tea and biscuits.  Talks include ‘The 
Eyes of the Few’, ‘Radar and the Battle of the Atlantic’ and ‘The Air Campaign in 
Europe in WW2’ – more details on the website. 

 

ANYONE FOR TENNIS? 
Tennis players – we need you!  Any standard welcome.  We play at Bawdsey 
Recreation Ground during the week in the mornings or lunchtimes for fun doubles.  
You don’t need a partner.  Just call either Darren on 411459 or Graham on 411011. 
 

Sutton Village Breakfast ~ Saturday 3 June ~ from 9.00am (last orders 
for cooking 10.30am).  Must pre book by phoning 01394 411793. 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.suffolkpolice.uk&umid=03018392-7543-4705-9B5C-AD8E66FDD650&auth=76a36a0301cf7179612a4414203a61368905a968-95757e6fc135361c3effd93f8fe77d61f8cd38b1
mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
http://www.bawdseyradar.org.uk/
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Dear Resident  
I am delighted to be back as your District Councillor.  The council now stands as 
16 Green, 15 Conservative, 12 Labour, 11 Liberal Democrats and 1 Independent.  
The Greens, Lib Dems and Independent have formed a coalition.   I will of course 
be continuing the focus on the environment - water quality and biodiversity in 
particular - and making sure decisions benefit our community. 
Over the last year I pushed hard to implement a number of important 
initiatives, small changes perhaps but the start of a bigger impact.  Small 
electrical recycling bins, allocation of spring bulbs under our East Suffolk blooms 
campaign and an increase in the number of ‘Pardon the Weeds’ sites.  Much work 
continues in Lowestoft to deliver improvements – third crossing, sea defences 
and beach huts. 
I have been Chair of the Suffolk Waste Partnership for a number of years and 
have worked hard with officers to investigate and prepare for new collection 
streams, bins and vehicles.  I hope very much my vision of environmentally 
sustainable communities continues and will make sure I continue to lobby Suffolk 
County Council, our MPs and all stakeholders to support these aims. 
Your views and concerns are important and I will continue to offer guidance and 
signposting and will articulate your views through the processes of East Suffolk.  
Any issues please do not hesitate to contact me, I’m here to help! 
 James.mallinder@eastsuffolk.gov.uk 
James Mallinder, East Suffolk Deben Ward Councillor  

 
HOLLESLEY VILLAGE FETE & FUN DOG SHOW - Saturday 24 June, 12.30-4.00pm 

The Fete opens with live music at 12.30pm.  The Dog Show starts at 12.45pm with 
eight fun classes and the Best in Show. Rosettes and prizes to be won.  Why not have 
a go at the Hoopers and Agility courses. 
The 1st Woodbridge Scouts are running the BBQ this year and food will be available 
from 12.30pm.  The bar will be run by Hollesley Bowls Club.  Ben and his gangs Booze 
Barrow, The Coconut Shy and Smash the Plates are back with a vengeance.  Car boot 
pitches are filling up so if you want a space call Stewart on 07771 780857.  New stalls 
include a soft toy Tombola and a raffle for life size fluffy animals … a must for the 
kids!  We also have a large music tent with a female vocal ensemble from Bury “The 
Music Circle” and folk music from England, Ireland and Scandinavia “The Polka Dots”. 
This year we are having a local talent contest so if you can sing great or bring your 
own instrument to play - don’t bring your piano, we have one!  A cash prize for the 
winner. Contact Gordon on gordonmusic@btinternet.com.  The talent completion 
will run all afternoon.  We also hope to have some classic cars on display.  Don’t 
forget to buy your tickets for the Grand draw, this year’s first prize is £200 plus many 
more fabulous prizes. 
 

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  
01394 411641, www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk, facebook.com/ThePeninsulaPracticeGPSurgery 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD ALDEBURGH 
Monday 8.00am-2.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Tuesday 8.00am-6.30pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Wednesday 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Thursday 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Friday 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm 8.00am-6.30pm 

Surgery Closed: Thursday 15 June from 1.00pm.  Aldeburgh surgery will be open for 
booking appointments.  Alderton/Orford surgeries will be closed.  All calls will be 
redirected to 111 for this afternoon. 
We offer an increasingly wide range of NHS services to our patients: 

• Mental health & wellbeing support 

• Memory checks 

• Menopause management 

• Social prescriber – support for non-
clinical health and wellbeing needs 

• Compassionate Companion service 
supporting end of life choices/care 

• Paramedic appointments 

• Same day physiotherapy for acute 
musculoskeletal symptoms 

• Ultrasound (by referral) 

• Single skin lesion clinic 

• Insomnia support – SleepStation 

• Contraception/sexual health service 
Also available are charged non-NHS services: Chiropody foot care appointments/ 
home visits, ear care/wax removal, birth doula – holistic support for pregnancy. 

Reception: When you ring the surgery, your call will be answered by an experienced 
care navigator. They are highly trained to direct queries and care needs to the 
appropriate health or social teams. They are an integral part of the surgery and 
ensure patients are directed to the care they need at the earliest available time. 
Compassionate Companions is part of a project to support living life fully before we 
die, providing companions for people and families affected by life-limiting illness, 
and starting conversations about end of life. If you or a loved one would like more 
details about becoming a companion, or looking for support, contact the surgery. 

BAWDSEY SCHOOL UPDATE The Coronation Celebration by Hetty 
On Friday 5 May (the day before the Coronation Day) everyone at school dressed 
in red, white and blue. We had lots of fun celebrations at school! After the 
Bawdsey Bolt, we went inside to paint a huge tapestry to remember the King’s 
Coronation, I did the King’s guard, they were all very good. After, we got to set 
up for the picnic and we were very lucky because it was a sunny day. All the 
parents/carers came to it.  There was bunting and everything. After that, we 
could play together and have fun. In the afternoon, we had a great afternoon 
playing rounders, English games and used the parachute. Class 3 had face paints 
and it was a brilliant day. I hope you had a good day celebrating the Coronation. 

mailto:James.mallinder@eastsuffolk.gov.uk
mailto:gordonmusic@btinternet.com
http://www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk/
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